
The appropriate use of insecticides is an impor-

tant component of crop pest control programmes, 

particularly those based on Integrated Pest 

Management strategies. As part of the SA sugar indus-

try’s IPM strategy, insecticides are used against the sug-

arcane borer eldana (Eldana saccharina) and the sugarcane 

thrips (Fulmekiola serrata). The products currently regis-

tered are Fastac® (alpha-cypermethrin) for use against 

eldana (since 2004) and Bandit® (imidacloprid) for use 

against thrips (since 2010). Vydate®, a nematicide, is 

also registered against thrips. 

Despite the value of  such products as tools to suppress 

pest infestations, it is important that additional products 

from other chemical groups are available to growers. 

This allows not only product rotation, thereby reducing 

the risk of  developing resistance, but also encourages 

the use of  newer, more effective and environmentally 

benign products or product combinations. Fastac is 

a synthetic pyrethroid and Bandit a neonicotinoid, so 

additional products should be sourced from chemical 

groupings other than these two. Fortunately, there are 

a large number of  possible groups from which such 

products could be sourced, including the IGRs (insect 

growth regulators), biocides, the avermectins and the 

cyclic ketoenoles.

To support this approach to developing insecticides 

for pest control, SASRI has established an Agrochemical 

Working Group, its brief  is to examine possible additional 

products for use in sugarcane pest control. This group 

will not only look at insecticides, but also fungicides, 

nematicides and herbicides. 

This holistic approach to research on agrochemicals 

for use on sugarcane will bring together SASRI staff  

involved in this aspect of  pest control thus allowing 

synergy from researchers having the same broad objec-

tive. In addition, the group aims to develop co-operative 

programmes with agrochemical companies, so enhancing 

their ability to bring the best agrochemical solutions to 

the industry’s pest and disease control needs. This group 

will not only be concerned with the development of  effec-

tive agrochemicals for use by growers, but also with the 

stewardship of  such products in the industry.  
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